

South Cove Manor at Quincy Point Rehabilitation Center

COVID-19 Update

Dear Family and Friends of South Cove Manor:

As a result of yesterday's outbreak testing, three COVID positive residents were identified. All three reside on the second floor, and all are being cared for according to CDC, and DPH regulations. Two of the three residents are completely asymptomatic, and the third resident has very minor symptoms.

We currently have four positive residents in the building, one on the first floor, and three on the second floor. Visitation is still allowed throughout the building, but all visitors must follow the guidelines below whenever they come to visit anywhere in the building.

- Masks must be worn at all times while in the building
- All visitors must be screened upon arrival.
- Visitors need to go directly from the reception desk to the resident's room
 they are visiting (If all visitors, the resident being visited, and roommate are
 vaccinated). If any one of those people are not vaccinated, the visit must
 occur at the visitation stations in the activity room.
- Visitors are not permitted to congregate in public areas, or to enter resident rooms other than the room of the resident they are visiting.
- Visitors are not allowed to eat with the resident. If a resident is eating at a communal dining table, the visitor must remain in the resident's room, or come back at a later time. If a resident is eating his/her meal in their room,

the visitor must leave the room and come back at a later time.

Please pay close attention to these guidelines. I understand that there was some confusion with the last guideline listed. I have re-worded the guideline to hopefully provide more clarity.

In addition to the four positive residents, we also have three positive staff members that are currently excluded from work. Below is a breakdown of the areas of the building where the positive staff typically work:

First Floor: 1 Second Floor: 2 Third Floor: 0

Support Services: 0

Our testing protocols will remain in place, and we will continue to treat any additional positive residents and staff members in the same way as we have been.

Please let Li Chen, or I know if you have any questions, and thank you again for placing your trust in South Cove Manor.

Sincerely, William J. Graves President & CEO

COVID-19更新

親愛的中華頤養院的家人和朋友:

由於昨天的爆發測試,確定了三名 COVID 陽性居民。這三個人都住在二樓,都按照 CDC 和 DPH 的規定得到照顧。三名居民中有兩名完全無症狀,第三名居民的症狀非常輕微。

我們目前在大樓裡有四個阳性的居民,一個在一樓,三個在二樓。整個 大樓內仍允許探访,但所有訪客在大樓內的任何地方時都必須遵循以下 準則。

- 在大樓內必須全程佩戴口罩
- 所有訪客必須在抵達時接受体温檢查。
- 訪客需要直接從接待處前往他們正在探訪的院民房間(如果所有訪客、被探訪的住戶和室友都接種了疫苗)。如果其中任何人未接種疫苗,則必須在活動室的探視站進行探視。
- 訪客不得聚集在公共區域,或進入他們正在訪問的住戶房間以外的住戶房間。
- 訪客不得與居民一起用餐。如果院民正在公共餐桌上用餐,訪客必須留在住戶的房間內,或稍後再回來。如果住戶正在他們的房間裡用餐,訪客必須離開房間,稍後再回來。

請密切注意這些準則。我了解與列出的最後一條準則存在一些混淆。我已經重新措辭了該指南,希望现在表达得更加清晰。

除了四名陽性居民外,我們還有三名陽性工作人員目前被排除在工作之外。以下是阳性員工通常工作的建築物區域的細分:

一樓: 1 二樓: 2 三樓: 0 後勤人員: 0

我們的檢測计划將保持不變,我們將繼續以與以往相同的方式對待任何其他呈陽性的居民和工作人員。

有任何問題請讓陳力,或者我知道,再次感謝您對中華頤養院的信任。

真挚地, 威廉·J·格雷夫斯 总裁兼首席执行官

> Please support South Cove Manor

請支持 中華頤養院



Click here for Donation Form to mail a check





South Cove Manor at Quincy Point Rehabilitation Center

288 Washington Street, Quincy, MA 02169 (617) 423-0590

www.SouthCoveManor.org info@southcovemanor.org



If you believe you received this message in error or wish to no longer receive email from us, please (Unsubscribing is not supported in previews).